Premier Dalton McGuinty

Province of Ontario

Legislative Building

Queen's Park

Toronto ON M7A 1A1

Dear Premier McGuinty:
ENDANGERED SPECIES ACT

I am very concerned with the potentially devastating effects of the Endangered Species Act, 2007 on the economic health of my region.  A recent study by the Ontario Forest Industries Association indicates that the Habitat Regulation for Forest-Dwelling Woodland Caribou could remove up to 33% of northern Ontario’s industrial fibre supply, which would result in a considerable loss of jobs in my community.
Forest industry representatives have also expressed significant concern with the unnecessary and costly duplication that the habitat regulation permit process represents.  All harvesting on Crown land in Ontario is already strictly regulated by the Government through Ontario’s Crown Forest Sustainability Act (CFSA).  The CFSA requires “that Forest Management Plans identify threatened and endangered species as “featured species” and provide for their protection within the area covered by the plan.”  Forest Management Plans provide a proven, effective and efficient means of providing for species at risk.
I call on the Government of Ontario to implement a long term regulation under the Endangered Species Act (ESA) which recognizes that its primary objectives are met through the Crown Forest Sustainability Act (CFSA) and its required Forest Management Plans (FMPs), and, further, fulfills government’s commitment to recognize the CFSA and FMPs as equivalent processes to the ESA with respect to planning for and providing for species at risk.

In addition, I call on the Government to complete a socio-economic impact analysis on each proposed Habitat Regulation and that the analysis be included in the Registry posting for public input.

Mr. Premier, I am extremely concerned about the potentially destructive impact that ESA Habitat Regulations may have on my community.  I ask for your help to ensure that the Endangered Species Act 2007 protects the livelihood of our communities, as well as our forests, flora and wildlife.

Sincerely,
INSERT YOUR NAME & ADDRESS

Email to:

dmcguinty.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org

bmauro.mpp@liberal.ola.org
mbrown.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org
mgravelle.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org
dorazietti.mpp@liberal.ola.org
dramsay.mpp@liberal.ola.org
msmith.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org
ljeffrey.mpp.co@liberal.ola.org
admin@noma.on.ca
